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 Dear Parents/Guardians,  
 

 

Year 7 & 10 Student Laptop Leasing Programs Available Online From 2nd to 18th July Only!   

Year 7 & 10 are offered a 3 year laptop leasing program which parents and carers can  

purchase through the college online shop. This will only be available between the 2nd to 18th 

July 2018 where you can set up your automatic deduction of a one off payment or quarterly 

payment system through a credit or debit account. Whilst we understand this is a large  

commitment, this is a strong investment in your childôs education. These laptops have  

particular specifications that allow each student to access the educational suites used  

throughout curriculum. The leasing program allows the total cost of each device to be  

decreased with the college taking on the GST component. The warranty and servicing is also 

ensured throughout the 3 years. Please view all details online as per the link below. For Year 

10 students this lease will take you through the rest of their schooling. For students who  

already have laptops, please check when your original lease ends, as no servicing or repairs 

will be available after this date, nor will many be operable with new operating systems. Head 

to ƘǧǇǎΥκκǎƘƻǇΦŎƻǊǊȅƻƴƎΦǾƛŎΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ, ensure you head to the correct year group your child is in, select the laptop you desire and 

set up the account details. Itôs a simple system sets up automatic payments for your convenience. Please do not select laptops in 

other year groups. The link can also be found on the Corryong College facebook page. Please contact the senior office as soon as 

possible if you have any questions.  

 

A Heartfelt Guest Speaker Presents her experiences of Motor Neurone Disease 

It was a heartfelt presentation that Neale Daniher addressed to our Year 5-12 students on Wednesday morning on the hardships 

and heartbreaking experiences of caring for her father during his 18months of deterioration caused by Motor Neurone Disease. 

Unlike many other diseases, MND has no other result but terminal. Her father, known as a fit man in his early 50s was diagnosed 

with MND after suffering pain and later paralysis in his right leg. Nealeôs father survived for 18 months, however these months 

saw extreme degradation of all movements, and later, functions. A 

very devastating experience of which was delivered through tears. 

Our students listened attentively, the empathy was highly visible in 

their expression. This presentation by the strong Neale Daniher has 

given further meaning to those loud blue beanies that are now part 

of our uniform. Our college students now wear these with great  

empathy for those who have lost their lives to MND and their loved 

ones they leave behind with the heartache.  

   

Just in Time for the Bitter Cold! New Split Systems Installed Whilst the Old Boiler is Decommissioned!  

Over 11months of arguing the need for split systems to replace our broken down boiler, has paid off. óAô block and óBô block saw 

new split systems installed into each classroom giving warmth to our students and staff as the bitter cold has set in. This near 

$100,000 instalment has seen everyone much happier as they are able to have the comforts of heating. Whilst this has been a long 

time waiting, we are grateful for the final installation of which will alleviate our bitter winters and also our sweltering summers. 

Not covered in the heating grant, was a few areas that are being hastily chased to have units installed. Currently the wellbeing 

office and sick bay have temporary heating, whilst the library, now the boiler has been completely decommissioned, required 

further units to be installed.  

  

NAIDOC to be Introduced to Corryong College Students 

You may have already noticed the new flags that now present in our senior campus office, along with the Acknowledgement of 

Country. The new flags stand that was coordinated by Sarah Austin (Koorie Liaison Officer) and constructed by Neill Nichols, 

has the three; Aboriginal, Australian and Torres Strait Islander flags (next page) on proud display. The Acknowledgement of 

Country also presents at both offices and will be used at future assemblies. Our college students have been recognising these flags 

and great discussions have commenced. At the college, we have Aboriginal students and staff of which now are proud to see the 

recognition of their culture and Australian heritage. Over the July period, the college will introduce NAIDOC to students.  

NAIDOC week celebrations are held across Australia each July to celebrate the history, culture and achievement of Aboriginal   
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and Torres Strait Islander peoples. NAIDOC is 

celebrated not only in Indigenous communities, 

but by Australians from all walks of life.  

NAIDOC originally stood for ôNational  

Aborigines and Islander Day Observance  

Committeeô. This committee was once  

responsible for organising national activities 

during NAIDOC Week and its acronym has 

since become the name of the week itself. Next 

term in the first two weeks, the college will 

acknowledge NAIDOC through creative and 

interactive activities.  

Communities often put on celebrations, or 

events highlighting their Aboriginal Spirituality, 

celebrations or achievements. My own mum, 

whom is from the Ulladulla Land Council, along 

with one of my sisters and the local Aboriginal 

women, including Aboriginal Ulladulla High 

School students, spent days working together to 

illustrate their stories and land on the inside of a 

possum-pelt cloak. The cloaks were a traditional item for warmth, used as baby carriers, covering at night, drums in ceremony 

and for burial. They are incised and painted with ochre to map the identity of the owner/s, to hold stories of mob and Country. 

Today, possum skin cloaks are of continuing importance to Aboriginal people across the south-east of Australia, with new uses 

and contemporary ways of making.  

This is one of the many community events that occur all over the nation. Here at the College, it is intended to introduce the  

concepts of our Australian traditional heritage to allow our students to learn and engage in the many amazing ceremonies and 

rituals of our Australian Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people.  

Thank you to Sarah Austin, the many staff and students who have shown enthusiasm to the introduction of this heritage as we 

integrate culture into the everyday presence of our culture. As these ideas get stronger, and confidence develops, celebration of 

culture, all cultures, will continue to grow and assist in allowing our community greater access to a broad range of cultures and 

heritages.  

 

Write 2 Read Literacy Program Evidencing Improvement in Junior Students Literacy 

It is so enlightening seeing and hearing our young students reading with greater confidence, and ability. The Write 2 Read  

literacy program was introduced last year with the support of parents club and teachers taking on an intense course that has 

equipped all P-7 teachers and a number of integration aides, with a consistent literacy program. This program facilitates learning 

experiences that all levels can access ensuring learning is at every students point of need. Our integration aides run what is 

called, boot camping or early birding. This is where student who find literacy tough to have an opportunity to pre-learning. They 

get to learn, practice and develop the literacy skills that their class is going to practice that day, before the class actually carries 

out the learning activities. This means that when they sit with their class to do their literacy lessons, they are able to engage 

more thoroughly, and feel more confident in their learning. Huge praise goes to all the F-6 teachers that are consistently working 

hard to continue to build their 

literacy practice as a collegial 

team of which is showing great 

impact on our young learners in 

their ability to use code rules 

when reading, spelling and  

following onto their ability to 

read and write.  

 

 

Congratulations to the Junior School on The Brilliant Science Fair!  

What a great afternoon of science of fun that the junior students put on for our all junior college classes and the Kindergarten. It 

was lovely to see our little scientists showing off their learnt knowledge of solar systems, air velocity, volcanic eruptions, and 

the many amazing scientific events which amazed us all. Photos to come.  
 

As we close this term 2, I would like to thank all of our staff, students and families for all their great contributions over the term.  
 

Wishing you all brilliant break full of family fun! 
 

Fran Heath  



MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

2 

AM Di Brennan 

 

PM Lorna  

Sam Pryse 

3 

AM Chris Gray 

 

PM Lorna 

4 

AM Judi Mercer 

Barb Gilleri 

PM Lorna 

Bev Edwards 

5 

AM Melissa  

Whitehead 

PM Kimb Heycox 

RECYCLING 

6 

AM Janette Rixon 

 

PM Keenan 

Lisa Greenhill 

7 

AM  Judi & Sue 

9 

AM Di Brennan 

 

PM Lorna  

Sam 

10 

AM Colleen Wood 

 

PM Lorna 

Kate B 

11 

AM Judi 

 Barb G 

PM Lorna 

 Bev Edwards 

12 

AM Redel Whitehead 

 

PM Lisa Wilkinson 

13 

AM Gabby  

Samwells 

PM Keenan 

14 

AM Dee Lebner 

 

16 

AM Di Brennan 

PM Lorna 

Sam 

17 

AM Kirsty Heinjus 

PM Lorna  

Bev Edwards 

18 

AM Judi & Barb G 

Annika Johnstone 

PM Lorna, Bev 

Rita 

19 

AM Tania Costello 

PM Kimb Heycox 

RECYCLING 

20 

AM SHS 

PM Keenan 

21 

AM Kimb 

Heycox 

 

    OP Shop Roster July 2018 

If you canôt work your roster day? Please arrange a swap with another volunteer or call an emergency worker from the list below.   

Judi Mercer 02 6076 8382  Redel Whitehead 02 6076 8232   Joanne Bennetts 0427 762 276   

Teigan Klippel 02 6076 2038   Mert Bennetts (Not Thursdays) 0447 761 294    Any queries regarding the roster call Sally Permezel 

60760529 or email sallypermezel@bigpond.com;   

Year 5/6 STREAM project  

Year 5/6 are currently working on  a ñWar on Wasteò project and are looking for donations of  old shoes with good soles, old zippers, 

plastic and glass bottles and caps please. They can be dropped off at either the Senior or Junior  Campuses. 

Mon 16th 

 

 

Tues 17th 

The Rhyme Theory 

CNC 

 

Wed 18th 

The Rhyme Theory 

CNC 

SSV State Cross  

Country 

Thurs 19th 

The Rhyme Theory 

CNC 

Fri 20th 

The Rhyme Theory 

CNC 

Winter Sports Carnival 

Junior 

Mon 23rd 

PLAY training Year 5 

Tues 24th 

Hume Girls AFL 

PLAY training  

 

Wed 25th 

 

Thurs 26th 

MAT Year 8 

1.40 - 3.20pm 

 

Fri 27th 

MAT Year 8 

1.40 - 3.20pm 

CFA Advance 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS   Term 3, 2018 

Girls FootyðAlpine Lions U16ôs Girls AFL team 

Their will be training at Corryong Recreation Reserve on Wednesday 11th July at 12.30pm. All interested potential players are welcome 

to join in with the training.. The sessions will be hosted by Federal and Corryong Football clubs. For further information please contact 

Elizabeth Norman on 0488 431 666. 

Donation of Library 

Books from Towong Shire 

This week the Towong Shire kindly 

donated over 200  Young Adult  

non-fiction and fiction books to the  

Corryong College Library. Thank you 

for your support, the whole school will 

benefit from your generous  

donation. 



F-4 HAPPENINGS   

Every Monday in Term 3 

All students at the Junior Campus will be having an assembly in 

the Library from 2.50pmð3.20pm. All parents are welcome to 

attend. 

PHONICS CODE OF THE WEEK 

The Secret Codes ï Whole School Phonics 

Rule #23 When to use -dge  

 

We use dge at the end of a word after a vowel saying it's first 
sound. 

 

For example - bridge, badge, lodge, fudge, ledge 

Every Tuesday hot pies & sausage rolls 
All students will be able to purchase hot pies and Sausage rolls  in 

Term 3 for $3.00 every Tuesday for lunch. 

Year 2 students have been busy with craft activities in Term 2. 

Their knitting and weaving skills are currently on display at the 

Junior Campus. What a terrific job they have all done. 

Friday 29th June - Big Freeze 

All the students from Foundation to Year 4 

joined in the lunchtime activities for  the ñBig 

Freezeò fundraiser to help raise awareness of 

MND disease.  

Year 2 and 4 students have been working extremely hard this week in 

preparation for the Science Fair held on Thursday. There were so 

many interesting scientific facts about friction, transferring  

energy with marbles, magnetic force, balloon rockets and lots more to 

learn about. Well done to all the students on  a spectacular display.   


